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BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, May 21, 2013

5--7 PM

Gaiser Hall 213
Members Present: Karla Satre, Committee Chair, PBS Engineering & Environmental; Michelle Thor, Vice Chair, Columbia Credit Union; Rich Gibler, PeaceHealth Southwest Medical Center; Jerry Olson, Olson Engineering, Inc.; Jennifer McDaniel, City of Washougal; Mark Maggiora, Americans Building Community 
Members Absent: Gina Erickson, PBS Engineering & Environmental; Chuck Nokes, Redpoint International 
Clark College: Adnan Hamideh, Division Chair, Business Professor; John Fite, Professor, Economics; Gene Johnson, Professor, Business, Patti Serrano, Professor, Business Mgmt.; Steve Walsh, Professor, Bus. Mgmt.; Lucia Worthington, Business Adjunct; Patricia Atkinson, Professor, Economics, Blake Bowers, Dean, Business & Health Sciences; Dedra Daehn, Director, Academic Services, John Maduta, Div. Mgr. Prof/Tech Advising; Margie McCormick, Business Student; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
__________________________________________________________________________________

Welcome and Introductions

Committee Chair Karla Satre called the meeting to order at 4:35 p.m. with introductions. Karla reminded the committee that she would be stepping down from the committee and a new chair would need to be elected. She said that at the last meeting Michelle Thor agreed to take the position of chair and so the floor was opened to nominate Michelle Thor as the new Business Administration committee chair. A motion was made to elect Michelle to the chair position. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried. Adnan Hamideh thanked Karla for her service the committee. There was some discussion of who was interested in serving as committee vice chair and Adnan mentioned that Chuck Nokes was interested. A motion was made and seconded to table the election of vice chair until the fall 2013 meeting. 

Michelle Thor, new committee chair, took over the meeting.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting
Michelle’s first order of business was the approval of the two previous meeting minutes. A motion was made to approve the November 6, 2012 meeting minutes as written. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried. A motion was made to approve the February 12, 2013 meeting minutes with corrections. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried.
Office of Instruction Update

Director of Academic Services Dedra Daehn reported that the committee members should have received an invitation to the Advisory Committee Recognition Reception being held on Thursday, June 6, 2013 from 5:30 – 7:30 pm. She told the committee that it is a come and go event and they could attend as they are able.  Dedra explained that this reception is to recognize the committee members and thank them for their service to the college. 
Dedra passed around the roster for the members to mark their attendance. She asked them to pay close attention to their employee/employer status as the state looks at this ratio very closely when making decisions to approve curricular changes.

Vision 2020

Dean of Business & Health Sciences, Blake Bowers, spoke about an initiative at Clark College called Vision 2020. He said the college would like to know how the committee envisions the Business Administration program looking like in the year 2020, and what changes need to be made to keep up with industry standards. Blake said he’d like to see this initiative part of the work plan, to be discussed at the fall advisory meeting. Blake will work with Michelle to come up with a thread or topic pertaining to Vision 2020 and the Business Administration program to be discussed at each advisory meeting.

Blake reported that there is a new Clark College building being built right across the street. They will be breaking ground in October. This is going to be a 70,000 square foot STEM building. He also announced that Clark County has given their approval for a Clark College building in the north county. The college is looking at the Battle Ground/Ridgefield area.  Both buildings will be the size of CTC.
Director/Division Chair Report

Division Chair Adnan Hamideh reported that since the last advisory meeting, 78 classes have been offered, filled, and run. He also reported that Clark’s Curriculum Committee approved the course BUS 105, Introduction to International Business. It went through just one reading and was approved by the committee. Adnan mentioned that there are already students registered for this new class for fall and six students are registered to take it this summer. He also reported that this class has been approved by 3 school districts for their Running Start program. Running Start students will get both high school and college credit for taking this class. Adnan hopes this is the catalyst for the international business degree, which he hopes to have in place in the near future.
Adnan reported that MATH 065 has officially been changed to BUS 102 and is ready to go in summer quarter. 
Adnan continued with the announcement that he, with the help of his colleagues, will be going through all 12 business degrees and certificates, and business classes to try and realign the degrees. He will specifically be looking at weeding out the courses that are low in numbers and/or no longer needed. 
Blake told the committee that Clark College is looking to collaborate with Eastern Oregon University to allow Clark College business students to transfer and get their 4 year degree. He said the degree will be a Bachelor’s in Business. Most classes will be offered online and for the very few classes that are taught in person, students can take at Mt. Hood Community College. Students will not be required to pay out of state tuition and Eastern has agreed to accept up to a 114 -115 Clark College credits so students will only have to finish up at Eastern earning 60 credits. 
Work Plan

Professor Patti Serrano reported on the Bachelor of Applied Science in Management degree. She and the task force hope that this degree can be launched in 2015. To that end, she said that they are working on sections. Sections A and B are the Statement of Intent, which needs committee support and approval by early October 2013. Right now, Patti says they are doing a lot of research. Members of task force are visiting and interviewing employers. Their goal is to visit 50-75 employers. So far 17 employers have been contacted. Patti also reported that a survey letter will go out to all Clark’s advisory committee members asking them for input on how their career and technical areas could feed into this degree. Adnan added that the last piece for now is a visit from the Center of Excellence from Highline Community College in Seattle who will bring data on employment in our region. 

The rest of the work plan was discussed. 

Blake finished the meeting off by telling the committee he thought the items to be “front and center” are the Bachelor of Applied Science and Vision 2020. 

Adnan invited the committee members to feel free to visit any of the business classes.

Next Meeting Date

After some discussion of meeting dates, the committee agreed that they would like to meet on the third Tuesday of each quarter. Hence, the fall meeting will be Tuesday, October 8, 2013, the winter meeting will be Tuesday, January 21, 2014, and the spring meeting will be Tuesday, April 22, 2014.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:05

Prepared and submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
